
 

News from the Principal 

Newsletter   # 10               21 June  2023  

St Mary’s Primary School 
W e  a s p i r e ,  w e  i n c l u d e ,  w e  a c h i e v e .  

Dear Families,  

l

St Mary's School acknowledges the Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the first 
inhabitants of the nation and the traditional  custodians of the lands where we live, learn and work. 

On Friday 9 June, Sarah Morgante worked with the 
whole staff to develop an understanding of the new 
11 Victorian Child Safe Standards (MO 1359) and 
together we explored the culture of safety and 
wellbeing at St Mary’s School. We also examined in 
detail all our staff’s responsibility in relation to the 
PROTECT - Identifying and Responding to All Forms 
of Abuse in Victorian Schools and our obligations in 
relation to the Reportable Conduct Scheme. It was a 
very informative professional learning day and rein-
forced for all, that our commitment to child safety 
is paramount. 

For those interested in learning more about the 
Victorian Child Safe Standards, I have included a link 
to the information here 

Last Tuesday, the School Advisory Council met. The 
main discussion was about the new Enterprise Bar-
gaining Agreement (EBA) and the implications this 
will have at St Mary’s School. The EBA has been 
voted on today and yesterday by all Catholic School 
employees in the Melbourne Archdiocese, other 
than Sale, who have their own agreement. My  
understanding is that it will then be ratified and 
implemented in the coming weeks. At the meeting, 
the SAC members supported the continuation of 
3/4 and 5/6 camps with the implementation of a 
student and staff free day for those attending. 

The possible 2024 start and end times for the 
school day and the need to include additional 
school closure days to acquit time in lieu for staff 
were also discussed. It was agreed that, if neces-
sary, an earlier finish time could be a suitable       
arrangement than opening the gates at a later time. 
At this stage, a decision regarding 2024 start and 
end times for the school day and the 2024 school 
closures are yet to be made. Once finalised,             
arrangements will be communicated with all            
families. 

The other agenda item discussed was ‘Strategies for 
Inclusion and Friendship’. This conversation was 
about how students navigate times when their 
friends aren't so friendly in the playground. Through 
the school's Social and Emotional Learning curricu-
lum and The Resilience Project, we are confident 
that our students will build on their knowledge and 
skills, eventually giving them age appropriate        
strategies/behaviours to navigate this social aspect 

of their time at school. Over the next two terms, 
there may be times when your child/ren will bring 
home their ‘The Resilience Project’ workbook. 
Please use this as an opportunity to reinforce the 
school’s values, particularly kindness and inclusion. 

Semester 1 student reports will be distributed this 
afternoon, via email. This written report is one of 
several elements of St Mary’s School’s reporting 
package. I am extremely proud of our students and 
their achievements. Learning Conversations will 
take place on the first day of Term 3 and they will 
be a valuable opportunity to discuss your child’s 
progress, strengths and challenges. 

Congratulations to the many students who have 
represented St Mary’s School in many sporting 
pursuits this term, including; Football, Soccer,      
Netball, and Cross Country. A magnificent effort 
was demonstrated by everyone and we are       
extremely proud of their contribution and the way 
in which they represented themselves, their family 
and our school.  

Congratulations to Leni, 3/4  Garnet for winning the 
‘Principal for a Day’ raffle. There was an abundance 
of entries, indicating that our students are consist-
ently demonstrating safe, respectful and responsi-
ble behaviour. Leni is a most worthy winner, always 
displaying role model behaviour. As principal on 
Friday, Leni has deemed it as a casual clothes day, 
asking students to come dressed in their favourite 
colour (with closed toe shoes) and has asked each 
student to bring a gold coin donation for Clevon, 
who will represent St Mary’s Parish at World Youth 
Day. We are very much looking forward to Leni 
being our principal this Friday. 

While it has been a relatively short term of nine 
weeks, everyone has worked extremely hard and 
the holidays will give everyone the opportunity to 
enjoy a well earned break from school routines. For 
those who are enjoying the time close to home, 
may you take the opportunity to rest and           
rejuvenate, spending quality time with family and 
friends. For those who are travelling to a holiday 
destination, I wish you safe travels and joyful          
moments to make memories with loved ones.  

Kind Regards,  Annice Lappin 

Upcoming Dates in 2023 

TERM 2  
Week 9 
Wednesday 21 June 
Student Reports emailed to families 
 
Friday 23 June 
Principal for a Day, Leni B 
Casual Clothes day, students dress in their      
favourite colour 
 
School Assembly: PLEASE NOTE CHANGE 
OF DAY & TIME, (Foundation)  12:40 pm 
Gates open 12:35 pm 
End of Term 2; 1:00pm School Dismissal 
 
Bookings close for Parent & Teacher 
Conversations at 9:00 am 
 

TERM 3  
Week 1 
Monday 10 July:  STUDENT FREE DAY 
Parent—Teacher Conversations 
 
Tuesday 11 July 
Students Commence Term 3, 8:50 am 
Gates open at 8:30 am. 
 
Friday 14 July 
Lightning Premiership, Volleyball  
(Year 5/6 participating students) 
 
Week 2 
Monday 17 July 
Whole School Assembly at 3:00 pm 
Year 5/6 Sapphire.  Gates open 2.55 pm 
 
Wednesday 19 July 
PFA Meeting, 7:00 pm 
Foundation –Year 2 attending Parish 
Mass, 10:00 am 

2023 Family 

Handbook 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

2023 Staff 

Email List 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

 

Congratulations to Anna and BeBe 
Barclay, who are the winners of the 
Melbourne Zoo Family Voucher. 

https://ccyp.vic.gov.au/child-safe-standards/the-11-child-safe-standards/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf
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WEEK 2 News from the Deputy Principal 

Dear Families, 

Tomorrow will be a wonderful celebration for our Foundation students - it’s Milo’s Birthday Surprise Party! The ‘party’ is a culmination 
of their learning over the semester and we, along with their teachers, Katia Macrides and Krissy Thompson, are all very proud of the 
achievements of all Foundation students.  
 
Included on page 3 are key dates for Term 3. In addition to the upcoming PFA Trivia Night held on Friday 14 July, there are quite a few 
community events taking place next term.  

 
Buone vacanze a tutti,  
Marie  

 

 

 

 SCHOOL ASSEMBLIES 
Monday 17 July 
Year 5/6 Sapphire 
Monday 31 July 
Year 1/2 Topaz 
Monday 14 August 
Foundation 
Thursday 17 August 
Book Week Parade; 9:15 am 
Monday 28 August 
Year 3/4 Quartz 
 

PARISH FEAST DAY MASS 
Wednesday 2 August; 10:00 am 
Families are invited to join us at the 
Parish Mass for our Feast Day        
Celebrations. 

 

ANXIETY INFORMATION  

SESSION 
Wednesday 9 August; 7:00 pm 
Jesse Diggins, Strength Psychology 
Director and our Provisional Psycholo-
gist, Danielle Spencer, will be         
facilitating an Anxiety Information 
session for interested families. 
 
Further information will be provided 
at the beginning of next term. 
 

 

 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF FIRST          

EUCHARIST 
Sunday 13 August; 2:30 pm 

The Sacrament of First 
Eucharist for partici-
pating Year 4 students 
will be celebrated at St 
Mary’s Basilica. 
 

Year 4 students will begin their       
Sacrament preparation early next 
term. 

 

FATHER’s DAY BREAKFAST 
Wednesday 30 August; 8:15 am 
Following our Father’s Day Breakfast, 
a Liturgy will be held to give thanks to 
the special male role models in our 
community. 
 
The PFA will also be holding the  
Bunnings BBQ on Saturday 2         
September. 

 
 

 

LUNCH ORDER DAY 
Friday 8 September 
The Cheer Toastie Truck is visiting our 
school again!  This year, parents/
carers/guardians are welcome to 
place a Cheer toastie order and join 
their child/ren for a cheese toastie 
lunch. 

 
Further information will be sent later 
in the term. 
 
 
 

WONDER OF LIVING 
Tuesday 5 September; times to be 
confirmed 
The Wonder of Living Family Enrich-
ment Program is coming to our school 
to offer a Family Night on the topic of 
sexuality education for Year 3/4 and 
Year 5/6. 
 
It will be conducted by Open Doors, 
which has recently merged with 
CatholicCare Victoria, and its Enrich-
ment Program is recommended by 
Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic 
Schools (MACS). 
 
Further information will be sent later 
in the term. 

Lastly, our School Concert will be held early in Term 4 on Thursday 12 October at 1:00 pm and 6:00 pm.  Please save the date! 
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TERM 3 Key Dates  

Week 1 

Monday 10 July School Closure Day 
Parent & Teacher Conversations; 
9:15am-5:00pm.  
Bookings open until 9:00am Fri 23/6 

Tuesday 11 July Term 3 Begins;  
Gates open at 8:30am 

Friday 14 July Lightning Premiership - Volleyball 
(Year 5/6 participating students).   
PFA Trivia Evening; 7:00pm 

Week 2 

Monday 17 July School Assembly  
(Year 5/6 Sapphire); 3:00pm  

Wednesday 19 July Foundation - Year 2 attending 
Parish Mass; 10:00am 

Wednesday 19 July PFA Meeting; 7:00pm 

Week 3 

Wednesday 26 July Year 3/4 Camp - Day 1 

Thursday 27 July Year 3/4 Camp - Day 2 

Friday 28 July Year 3/4 Student Free Day 

Week 4 

Monday 31 July School Assembly  
(Year 1/2 Topaz); 3:00pm  

Wednesday 2  
August 

Parish Feast Day Celebrations 

Week 5 

Wednesday 9 August Year 3/4 attending Parish Mass; 
10:00am 

Wednesday 9 August Anxiety Family Information      
Session; 7:00pm - Facilitated by 
Strength Psychology 

Friday 11 August Foundation Excursion  
Werribee Zoo 

Sunday 13 August Sacrament of First Eucharist 
(participating Year 4 students); 
2:30pm 

Week 6 

Monday 14 August PSG Meetings - Day 1 

Monday 14 August School Assembly (Foundation); 3:00pm  

Wednesday 16 August Year 5/6 Excursion - ScienceWorks 

Thursday 17 August Book Week Parade 

Friday 18 August Fresh Fruit Friday 

Week 7 

Thursday 24 August District Athletics 

Week 8 

Monday 28 August Year 5/6 Life Saving Incursion 

Monday 28 August School Assembly  
(Year 3/4 Quartz); 3:00pm  

Tuesday 29 August PSG Meetings - Day 2 

Wednesday 30 August Father’s Day Breakfast; 8:15am 

Thursday 31 August Years 3-6 AFL 9s Competition  
(participating students) 

Friday 1 September Year 5/6 attending Parish Mass; 10:00am 

Saturday 2 September PFA Bunnings BBQ 

Week 9 

Tuesday 5 September Open Doors - Wonder of Living Enrichment 
Sessions (participating Years 3-6 families) 

Wednesday 6  
September 

PFA Meeting; 7:00pm 

Friday 8 September Lunch Order Day - Cheer Toasties 

Week 10 

Tuesday 12             
September 

Mercy Feast Day - Wear Blue 

Wednesday 13        
September 

PSG Meetings - Day 3 

Wednesday 13         
September 

School Advisory Council Meeting; 7:00pm 

Friday 15 September End of Term 3; 1:00pm 

SAVE THE DATE …   Thursday 12 October,  St Mary’s School Concert; 1:00pm and 6:00pm  
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WEEK 2 

10kg Cadbury  

Chocolate PFA RAFFLE 

We congratulate EMMA DUNN,       
Foundation Coral, who has been awarded the 
Term 2 Rotary Quiet Achiever Award.  
This award and $30 Dizzy Toy voucher has been 
donated by Rotary Bayside Geelong and              
recognises students who give their very best 
efforts every day.    
 

 

PRINCIPAL 
LENI B 
Year 3/4 Garnet 
 
Pictured with the 
10kg Cadbury         
Chocolate Block 
 

Today, 10 Raffle Tickets in an envelope 
were sent home with the eldest child.  
Families may wish to purchase at $1.00 
per ticket for the chance to win a 10kg 
Cadbury Chocolate Block.  Please return 
purchased tickets and cash to the school 
office by 13 July, to be in the draw.  
  
Tickets must have your name and phone 
number written on them.  If you wish to 
purchase more tickets, please just use 
the extra ticket butts enclosed in the 
envelope. 
  
The Raffle will be drawn at the PFA 
Trivia Night on Friday 14 July, 2023.    

PRINCIPAL FOR A DAY  
Planned Activities for Friday 23 June: 

 

• Casual Clothes Day, students 

come dressed in their          

favourite colour (with closed 

toe shoes). 

• Students are requested to 

bring a gold coin donation for 

Clevon, who is attending 

World Youth Day. 
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St Mary’s School Parents & Friends’ Association News 

TRIVIA NIGHT 
 
To book a table for the P&FA Trivia Night, 
please contact Lauren 0418 580 949 for 
team booking instructions or to join a 
team.  Lauren will then send a link to book 
and make payment via Try Booking. 
 
Please support this great fundraiser for 
our school, last year we raised over $7000! 
 
Any offers of donations for auction prizes 
(goods or services) gratefully accepted!  
Please contact, Lauren Cambridge 
0418580949 or Courtney Lamana 
0413408613 (via FB messenger)  
 

 

SAVE THE DATE:  
BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE - 
2 September - volunteers are required 
on the day to help flip snags or handle 
money while smiling at customers.  
Further details, soon. 
 
PFA Meeting 
Wednesday 19 July, 7:00 pm 

Thank you to families for supporting 
the P&FA Term 2 Lunch Order Day. 
 
Cello’s Pizzeria provided 54 pizzas 
for students to enjoy. 
 
Students pictured enjoying their pizza 
lunch: (top l-r) Jessica, Daniel, Lewie, 
(bottom l-r) Sarah, Jada and Wilkie. 

Term 2, Pizza Lunch Order Day 
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WEEK 2 Community News 



 

 

Jack Flynn-French  
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St Mary’s School, Geelong 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 

 
T: 5229 9453 

 
Newsletter # 10 

Term 2—Week  9 
 

St Mary’s Primary School  

 

 

 
Facebook: 
@St.Mary’sPrimaryGeelong 
 

Instagram: 
stmarys_ps_geelong 
Twitter: 
@StMarysPS3220 
School Website: 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 
Parent Portal password - 

mary175 

 
 

 

 

2023 Family Handbook 
Scan the QR Code or       

follow the link 

2023 Staff Email List 
Scan the QR Code or        

follow the link 

Community News 

Music Bus lessons at St Mary's 
Primary School, Geelong  
 
 
The Music Bus has opened their Term 3 enrolments 
and are inviting new students to apply.  
 
Classes offered are:  

• Keyboard (K-y6)  

• Ukulele ( K -y6)  

• Drums (y1-y6)  

• Guitar (Y2-y6)  
 
Lessons are: 30 minute duration - once per week and 
held in the hi tech music classroom on wheels on our 
site. 
Cost $20 per week ($22 drums) payable by the term 
on commencement If you wish to take part please 

complete this expression of interest Form  by Friday 

30/6/23.   

Clevon Peris, 

World Youth Day Support 
 

We are excited to invite the staff, students 
and family of your school to a couple of 
fantastic movie nights being hosted at the St 
Mary Mackillop Church in Bannockburn 
over the school holidays!  

They will be enjoyable, fun-filled nights with 
great movies, delicious pizza, and good 
company. We would love it if you could join 
us! 

Date: 28th June 2023 
Time: 6:00pm-8:30pm 
Location: 24 High Street, Bannockburn 
Movie: Sing 
 
Date: 5th July 2023 
Time: 6:00pm-8:30pm 
Location: 24 High Street, Bannockburn 
Movie: Night at the Museum 
 
To make the events even more enjoyable, 
pizza and refreshments will be provided, but 
if you have any specific dietary preferences 
or favourite movie treats, please feel free to 
bring them along. 

It would be wonderful to have you join us 
for this cinematic experience. All proceeds 
go towards raising funds for four World 
Youth Day Pilgrims from the parish. 

Tickets are priced at $15 each, or $10 for 
primary school students, all inclusive of 
pizza and refreshments. 

If possible, kindly RSVP for catering purpos-
es, but don't hesitate to rock up on the night 
either!   

If you have any questions or need further 
information, please don't hesitate to reach 
out. We are eagerly looking forward to hav-
ing a wonderful time with you! 

 

Clevon Peris contact: 

clevon.peris@gmail.com 

 

http://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6
mailto:clevon.peris@gmail.com

